
[Translation] 

 

April, 2016 

To members of the Harvard Law School Association of Japan: 

 

Re: Notice of Spring Meeting of This Year 

 

Dear fellow members: 

 

I hope this letter will find you doing well. 

 

This is to inform you that the HLSA of Japan will hold this year’s spring meeting (the 

63rd meeting of the HLSAJ) as follows.  Mr. Takeo Kosugi, MATSUO & KOSUGI 

(HLS LL.M., 1972, VS, 1974), will be the speaker.  The subject of his speech is “The 

Impact of Chinese Government Efforts to Uncover Bribery and Enforce 

Anti-Cartel Regulations --How Legal Communities of Japan and the United States 

Respond--”.  I believe that Mr. Kosugi’s insights on this subject will be of great 

interest to us all. 

 

Date and time of the meeting: May 31, 2016 (Tuesday), from 18:30 

Place:    Josui Kaikan Tel: 03-3261-1101  

    (please see the enclosed map for the location) 

Dinner charge:   6,000 yen for members and 4,000 yen for guests,  

    both payable at the meeting 

 

Please let us know your planned attendance or absence by completing and returning the 

enclosed postcard to our secretary and treasurer, Mr. Kazuo Ohtake, no later than 

Thursday, May 24. 

 

Finally, we have the following information for your kind consideration: 

 

1. Annual membership dues 

 

If you have not already done so, please pay your annual membership dues for 2016, in 

the amount of 4,000 yen, either by bank transfer to the following account of the HLSAJ, 

or in cash upon your arrival at the meeting, along with the applicable dinner charges: 



 

Details of the bank account: 

Bank:   Akasaka Branch of Mizuho Bank (Branch No. 539) 

Type of account:  Ordinary account 

Account number:  686425 

Account name:  ﾊｰﾊﾞｰﾄﾞﾛｰｽｸｰﾙｱｿｼｴｲｼｮﾝｵﾌﾞｼﾞｬﾊﾟﾝ幹事大武和夫 

 

2. Report on the financial status of the HLSAJ 

 

Please find enclosed the revenue and expense statement for the 2015 calendar year, 

recently completed by our secretary and treasurer. 

 

 

I very much look forward to meeting with many of you at the spring meeting. 

 

 Sincerely yours, 

 

 Minoru Nakazato 

 President 

 Harvard Law School Association of Japan 

 


